July 21, 2004
The Honorable Larry Phillips

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

The King County Civic Television (KCCTV) Citizens Advisory Committee is a reorganization of the Government Access Channel Oversight Committee that was first established in 1995.

The reorganized KCCTV Citizens Advisory Committee will increase the number of appointed citizens from three to four.  Each member will represent a different sector of the communications industry that includes broadcast, public relations, the Internet and print media.  This citizen group will continue to provide oversight to the operations of KCCTV and ensure that all policy and procedures are being adhered to.  The term of appointments shall not exceed four years and members will be compensated at $50.00 per day for days on which advisory committees are held.

The reorganized committee will also add a KCCTV working group that will advise the KCCTV manager and the council regarding KCCTV programming, operations and how KCCTV can best serve King County.  Membership will include seven individuals, all current employees of King County government.  This committee will be named at a later date.  

The following individuals have been appointed by the Executive to the King County Civic Television (KCCTV) Citizens Advisory Committee and are being transmitted to the King County Council for consideration and approval.  Each individual’s application, Code of Ethics Financial Disclosure Statement, board profile and appointment letter are enclosed for your information.  

For consideration and approval by the King County Council is a motion confirming the appointment of Enrique Cerna, who resides in Council District four, to the King County Civic Television Citizens Advisory Committee, representing broadcast media, for a four-year term expiring September 30, 2008.  
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For consideration and approval by the King County Council is a motion confirming the appointment of Tim Treanor, who resides in Council District eight, to the King County Civic Television Citizens Advisory Committee, representing the internet industry, for a one-year term expiring September 30, 2005.  

For consideration and approval by the King County Council is a motion confirming the appointment of John Arthur Wilson, who resides in Council District two, to the King County Civic Television Citizens Advisory Committee, representing print media, for a two-year term expiring September 30, 2006.  

For consideration and approval by the King County Council is a motion confirming the appointment of Vivian Phillips, who resides in Council District ten, to the King County Civic Television Citizens Advisory Committee, representing the public relations industry, for a three-year term expiring September 30, 2007.  

If you have any questions about this appointment, please call me at 296-4040.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers


Chris Jaramillo, Staff Liaison


King County Civic Television Citizens Advisory Committee Members

